TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

MAY 20TH, 2011


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on May 20th, 2011 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.


Roll Call:
Mark D’Agostino - present




Thomas Dewhirst - present




Christopher Flynn - present




Johanna Shafer – absent (when roll taken but arrived at 7:09 PM)




Virginia Stern – present

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  HIGHWAY GARAGE PROJECT: BID RESULTS AND FINANCING: Supervisor Stern opened this Special Meeting by reading the recommendations given to the Town Board from Ray Jurkowski, the engineer from Morris Associates, who is in charge of this project.  Supervisor Stern also went over the Town’s current accounts, describing the various fiscal scenarios to the Board members for the project’s payments.  Also in attendance were three members of the Garage Committee, Bob Cadwallader, Duffy Layton and Henry Boehringer.


After lengthy discussion between the Board members, with the Garage Committee members adding their input, the following resolution was offered:

RESOLUTION​ 7 of 2011

AWARDING OF CONSTRUCTION CONTRACTS

IN CONNECTION WITH THE TOWN OF STANFORD

HIGHWAY GARAGE FACILITY

At the special meeting of the Town of Stanford Town Board held at the Town Hall, 26 Town Hall Road, Stanfordville, New York, on May 20, 2011, there were:


PRESENT:  
Mark D’Agostino – present





Thomas Dewhirst – present




Christopher Flynn – present




Johanna Shafer – present




Virginia Stern – present


WHEREAS, the Town Board has previously received information from the Highway Garage Committee and Morris Associates indicating that the condition of the existing highway garage facility is in poor condition, resulting it outlasting its usable life, resulting in numerous repeat roof leaks, requires the replacement of roof surface and significant upgrades, and repairs and building system replacement, and


WHEREAS, Morris Associated, P.S., L.L.C., Engineering Consultants, has prepared bid documents along with proposed request for proposal documents, and have delineated the project labeled as the Town of Stanford New Highway Garage Facility, for the construction of a new replacement highway garage facility at the existing Highway Garage Facility parcel on Creamery Road, and


WHEREAS, the Town has previously budgeted for the replacement of the existing highway garage with the construction of a new garage facility at the existing Highway Garage Facility parcel, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has publicly advertised and received formal bids on or before April 28, 2011 from contractors for the construction of the work as called for by the bid documents, and


WHEREAS, the Town Board has received a recommendation from Morris Associated, P.S., L.L.C., Engineering Consultants, regarding the award of the bid,


NOW, THEREFORE, ON MOTION OF Supervisor Virginia Stern,

SECONDED BY Councilman Christopher Flynn, IT IS RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:

1 This Town Board awards four contracts of the project known as the Town of Stanford Highway Garage Facility, inclusive of all work as described in the bid documents as follows:

· The General Construction Contract (Contract # 10-014G) to Palumbo Group, Inc. for the amount of $ 1,428,000.00;

· The Plumbing Construction Contract (Contract #10-014P) to S&L Plumbing, Inc. for the amount of $ 108,000.00;
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· The HVAC Construction Contract (Contract #10-014H) to Dutchess Mechanical for the amount of $ 240,000.00;

· The Electrical Construction Contract (Contract #10-014E) to Sausto Electric, Inc. for the amount of $ 127,900.00;

2.  The Town Board rejects the bids received for the Photovoltaic 

     Construction (Contact #10-014PV), based on budget impacts;

3. This replacement project is exempt from further SEQRA action,                                                             

      being a Type II action as it did not exceed the threshold of Section             

      617.12 of 6NYCRR Part 617, and no further environmental 

      proceeding are necessary;

4. Morris Associates, P.S., L.L.C. Engineering Consultants, be, and they hereby are, authorized to oversee and inspect the construction for compliance with the contract documents.

5. The project shall be funded from the financing provided by payment in whole or part from either Town fund balance or by financing as provided by the Local Finance Law, said determination to be made by the Town Board, following a review of the alternatives available, by either or a combination of both.

Roll call vote:



AYES      NAYS       ABSTENTIONS

Supervisor Virginia Stern

   X

Council Member Johanna Shafer
   X

Council Member Thomas Dewhirst
   X

Council Member Mark D’Agostino
   X

Council Member Christopher Flynn
   X


The resolution was declared adopted by the unanimous vote of the Town Board members this 20th day of May, 2011.

STATE OF NEW YORK

)







)
ss.:

COUNTY OF DUTCHESS

)


I, RITAMARY BELL, Town Clerk of the Town of STANFORD, Dutchess County, New York, DO HEREBY CERTIFY:


I have compared the annexed extract of Minutes of the meeting of the Town Board of said Town of Stanford, Dutchess County, New York, including the Resolution contained herein, held of the 20th of May 2011, with the original thereof on file in my office, and the same is a true and correct transcript therefrom and the whole of said original so far as the same relates to the subject matters therein referred to.


I FURTHER CERTIFY that all members of said Board had due notice of said meeting.


IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed the seal of the said Town this 20th day of May, 2011.





___________________________





RITAMARY BELL, Town Clerk





Town of Stanford, Dutchess County, New York

After further discussion regarding the financing, Councilman Flynn thanked the Garage Committee for their work, and requested that the Committee remain involved in the construction phase of the project. 

A motion was then made by Christopher Flynn, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst, to pay for the new Garage from the General Fund’s unappropriated fund balance, with all voting in favor.  Roll call vote as follows:
Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes







Councilman Thomas Dewhirst – yes







Councilman Christopher Flynn – yes







Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes







Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes

Another motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst, to have Chris Flynn join the Garage Committee as a representative of the Town Board.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

2. AFLAC: Two resolutions had been prepared by Attorney Bogle for the Board members to review.  After discussion, Joanna Shafer made a motion to accept the AFLAC plan, seconded by Virginia Stern.  After additional discussion, Councilwoman Shafer withdrew her motion, and a motion was made by Virginia Stern to have the Board approve paying for speaking with a tax consultant regarding the pre-tax vs. post-tax issue 
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for the AFLAC program.  The motion was seconded by Chris Flynn, with a roll call vote as follows: Councilman Mark D’Agostino – no; Councilman Thomas Dewhirst – no; 

Councilman Christopher Flynn – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes; Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes.  Motion carried.

3. APPROVE USE OF TOWN HALL FOR SCHOOL BUDGET RE-VOTE ON JUNE 21, 2011: A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Christopher Flynn, to approve the use of the Town Hall on 6/21/11 for the Pine Plains School Budget re-vote from 7 AM to 9 PM.  Motion carried.


With no other business at hand, a motion to adjourn at 8:30 PM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Chris Flynn.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk


